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Press Statement – St Marks Green action Group – Clondalkin  

We The St Marks action group object to the decision of South Dublin County Council on Monday 9th 

of September to approve a Part 8 planning application to build 11 infill houses on St Marks Green, 

Clondalkin, Dublin 22. We had, previous to this vote, rallied the support of over 700 people towards 

the campaign to have the houses built on an alternative site. We held two public meetings of which the 

first one (prior to the vote) was attended by no elected counsellor or TD’s and the second one (post the 

vote) was attended by two counsellors who voted against the proposal. (See appendix A) Both meeting 

were not attended by any representative from housing authorities. we have received excellent coverage 

inn the Clondalkin Echo and Clondalkin Gazette newspapers. (See appendix B) but we now feel we 

need to bring the issue to National Level.  

We want to see these houses built in North Clondalkin. We also want to see the economic benefits of this 

investment come to our community, which has been badly hit by unemployment and emigration in recent 

years. However the site which the Council agreed is not the most suitable site in North Clondalkin. 

 ‘’The St Marks Action Group’’ objection focusses on a number of areas in regard to the Green as 

follows
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Clondalkin has been subjected to two recent shootings where sadly two lives’ were lost; there is on-

going anti-social behaviour in many parts of Clondalkin that building these House on this site won’t 

sort.  There is a privately owned open laneway that has for many years been the location of anti-social 

behaviour and this proposed housing will not stop this.  

Specifically we believe that the proposal is in breach of Policy H6 of the South County Dublin 

Development Plan. 

Policy H6 stipulates that: 

“It is the policy of the Council to identify sites for small-scale infill housing development on lands in 

Council ownership which are no longer considered appropriate for retention as open space and/or 

recreational areas (i.e. lands subject to zoning objective ‘F’). These are areas of open space in some 

estates which are of little amenity value due to their size, location or configuration. Open spaces which 

are not overlooked by housing can also become the focus of anti-social behaviour. The Council will 

identify suitable sites for appropriate infill development, having regard to protection of the amenity of 

existing residents, and the availability of alternative usable space in close proximity. This policy will 

only be pursued where in-depth consultation takes place with the relevant communities concerned and 

when examining nearby alternative usable open space takes account all age groups.” 

The proposed St Marks Green site does not meet this policy in three important respects: 

1. The land at St Marks Green is still in use as an amenity for the residents who live in the 

immediate area. (See appendix C) 

2. The land is overlooked by houses on both sides of the green thus having higher levels of 

passive surveillance than other lands in the North Clondalkin area and is therefore  less susceptible to 

high levels of anti-social behaviour. 

3. There has been no consultation with the local residents, let alone the ‘in depth consultation’ 

required by Policy H6.  

A number of submissions to the Council in advance of the decision of September 9th identified an 

alternative location for these houses, at the back of St Marks Grove for example, which would be more 

in keeping with the detail of H6. (Appendix D)  

Francis Timmons 

         Spokesperson - 087-2869315 St Mark’s action group 
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Appendix A:  Public Meetings  
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Appendix B:  Some of the Local News Coverage 
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Appendix C:  St Marks Green - Local amenity for the residents  
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Appendix D: St Marks Green – Alternative sites  

 


